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1. OPERATING HOURS - 7:30 am to 6:30 pm.  No drop off before 7:30 am / no pick up after 6:30 pm.

2. MORNING DROP-OFF / PARKING - Child drop off is permitted in the morning only.  Parents who wish 
to drop their kids off will keep right and pull through the drop-off area to let their kids out.  Kids must exit 
from the right-hand side of the car and will enter the building unescorted.  CARS ARE NOT ALLOWED TO 
PARK IN THE DROP-OFF LANE.  Parents wishing to walk their kids inside will keep left and continue to the 
parking area. 

3. AFTERNOON PICK-UP / PARKING - ALL CARS MUST PARK IN THE LINED PARKING SPOTS and parents 
must enter the building and report to Club Central to pick up their children. Cars are not allowed to park 
or stop anywhere outside of the lined parking spots. Drivers violating this policy risk having their children 
suspended from the program.

4. GROUP  LETTERS - Find out your Group Letter (A-L) on the boards down the hallway to the left of the 
front desk. You may also check with staff.

5. CHECK-IN - All children arriving before 8:30 am will report to the Snack Room (Game Gym for the first 2 
days) for lunch count before going to Home Room, whether they are ordering a lunch or not.  Children 
arriving after 8:30 am will check in at Club Central on the second floor.  

6. HOME ROOM - Home Room assignments are listed on the back of this paper.  This list will also be 
posted at the top of the stairs.

7. THE LUNCH COUNT - Children must be present in the Snack Room before 8:30 am to be counted for 
lunch.  Phone orders will not be accepted.

8. LUNCHES/SNACKS FROM HOME - Should be placed in the designated Group bin in the Snack Room.  
Children may pick up their belongings in the Snack Room in the afternoon.

9. SNACK/LUNCH MENU - Substitute items will not be provided for any reason. Children are not allowed 
to take home snacks in the afternoon unless it is their groups scheduled snack time.

10. FIELD TRIPS - Take home a copy of the Field Trip / Camp Spencer schedule and carefully read all 
information about your child’s trips.  Field trips start on Tuesday, June 18 for Group F.  Camp Spencer 
starts on June 19 for Groups A and E.

11. FOOTWEAR - Make sure your child has on proper footwear for playing.  No flip-flops, please.

12. WATER BOTTLES - Children are not allowed to carry drinks or water bottles around the Club. 
Unfortunately, too many messes result from them.

13. MEDICATION - Should be turned in to Club Central staff on the second floor.

14. SWIMMING AT CAMP SPENCER - Children must have a dry change of clothes to be able to swim at 
Camp Spencer.  Children are not permitted to use shorts of any kind as swimsuits. Children will change 
swim clothes in areas designated for only BGC members: one room for boys, one room for girls. Be 
advised that the changing area is a single, open room accessible to a large group of children.  Private, 
individual changing rooms are not available.

15. CAMP SPENCER - Children returning from Camp Spencer must report inside the building before 
leaving with a parent. Parents are not allowed to take their children directly from the bus.

16. THE MIDDLE SCHOOL GROUP (LIONS) : Will report to the BG Club every morning and be transported 
to the Kerr St. location at 9 a.m. The group will return to the Club at 5 p.m.

16 Important things to know on your 
first day in the Summer Program!

Kerr St. Address: 405 Kerr St. Concord, NC 28025 
















